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WEEK 10, TERM 4, 2010 

15th December, 2010 

Wednesday, 15th December - Last day for students in 2010 

Monday, 31st January   - First day back for students except Kinders 

Tuesday, 1st February  - First full day for Kinder students 

What a Busy Year 

A very hectic but exciting year.   Thank you for your support in 2010 and I look forward to 
all the challenges in 2011. 
 

Softball Party Today 

Don’t forget softball party today at 4.30 pm  - 5.30 pm at the softball fields.  A free sausage 
sizzle will be available and all Wednesday players and friends are welcome to attend. 

 

Year 6 Farewell 

The Year 6 Farewell was held last night.   The students went to the movies to see “The 
Narnia Chronicles” and then the students went  to dinner with the staff at the Marigold Inn.  
A special mention to our Year 6 nearly Year 7 students  - Sophie, Shelby and Tom.   You 
will be missed, enjoy High School and have a safe and enjoyable holiday.    
 

Nursing Home and Movies 

On Monday, 13th December,  we  visited  Mountview  Village  Nursing  Home  to enter-
tain the residents and to give them a small gift.    After the nursing home all the students had 
an early lunch at McDonalds to reward them for wonderful behaviour throughout the year.   
After lunch  the  whole  school  went to the movies.  Thank you to the parents who sent in 
gifts for the Nursing Home, it was very much appreciated. 

 

Last Day of School 

Last day of school for students for 2010 is today, Wednesday, 15th December.   The staff 
will be at school on Thursday and Friday as they will be having Staff Development Days. 
 

Kinders 2011 

The new Kinders for 2011 will be coming to school at various times on  Monday, 31st 
January to undergo some testing for Best Start.  However after the testing the students can 
go home and their official first day of school will be Tuesday, 1st February. 

 

School Resumption 

School will resume in 2011 on Friday, 28th January for staff and on  Monday, 31st 

January, 2011 for all students, except Kinders. 

- Craig McDonald 
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Presentation Night 
Wednesday night, 8th December was our Presentation Night and we had a great night to end 
the academic year. 
Our School Captains for 2011 are:  
Harriet Scales – Captain       Lucy Cantrill – Vice-Captain. 
Citizenship Award – Shelby Botfield-Mohr  Dux of 2010 – Sophie Cooper 
Sportsperson of the Year – Tom Ison   Computer Award  - Lucy Cantrill 

Winning House was Mitchell                  Congratulations everyone! 

 

Chicken Roster 

Please find enclosed in the newsletter a roster for those involved.  Thankyou for your assis-
tance, your help is very much appreciated. 

 

Super Kid Winners 

The Super Kid winners for 2010 are Leisl Cooper and Josie Riley.   They both receive a 
$20 book voucher from Narnia Bookshop.  Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

MERIT AWARDS - Week 9, Term 4, 2010 
Clancy Walters - a positive attitude 

Lucy Cantrill - great organisation over the week 
Josie Riley - excellent manners 

Charlotte Kesby - encouraging new Kinders 
Sam Eggins - encouraging new Kinders 

Deanna Scharffetter - a kind and helpful attitude to new Kinders 
Lucy Cantrill - a kind and helpful attitude to new Kinders 

Mrs Cantrill gave an award to every student in the school for a great effort with musical 
items on Presentation Night 

Mrs Cantrill’s Piano Certificates to Sam Eggins, Eden Walters, Thomas Hearn, 

Bridie Akeroyd, Charlotte Kesby, Amy Cantrill, Clancy Walters, Lucy Cantrill 

and Harriet Scales for Achievement in Music Lessons 
 

GOLD CERTIFICATES 

Deanna Scharffetter (2) 

Lachlan Ware (3) 

Charlotte Kesby  

Claire Brown 

Bridie Akeroyd 

 

BANNERS 

DEANNA SCHARFFETTER 

SOPHIE COOPER 

TOM ISON 

Congratulations to CLANCY WALTERS who has 

achieved 5 Banners - Clancy receives an individual 

trophy, gets his name on the  

perpetual trophy and a $20.00 Book Voucher 
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PHOTO  ALBUM 

Sophie Cooper - Dux 

Lucy Cantrill - Computer Award Shelby Botfield-Mohr  - Citizenship 

2011  

School Captain 

Harriet Scales 

2011  

Vice-Captain 

Lucy Cantrill 
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Farewell to our wonderful Year 6 students, Sophie, Tom and Shelby.    
We wish them all the best at High School and  
we will miss your lovely smiling faces. 

 

HAPPY BRITHDAY TO: 

Harriet Scales - Thursday, 6th January 

Amy Cantrill - Friday, 14th January 

who celebrate their birthdays during the holidays 

 

A Merry Christmas to everyone A Merry Christmas to everyone A Merry Christmas to everyone A Merry Christmas to everyone     
and a very safe, happy and healthy New Yearand a very safe, happy and healthy New Yearand a very safe, happy and healthy New Yearand a very safe, happy and healthy New Year    

     
THANKS TO THANKS TO THANKS TO THANKS TO     

OUR 2010 SCHOOL SPONSORSOUR 2010 SCHOOL SPONSORSOUR 2010 SCHOOL SPONSORSOUR 2010 SCHOOL SPONSORS    
Duri Bus ServiceDuri Bus ServiceDuri Bus ServiceDuri Bus Service    

Tamworth Regional CouncilTamworth Regional CouncilTamworth Regional CouncilTamworth Regional Council    
Fiona’s Mini Bus RentalsFiona’s Mini Bus RentalsFiona’s Mini Bus RentalsFiona’s Mini Bus Rentals    

UniformsUniformsUniformsUniforms----RRRR----UsUsUsUs    
Duri Post Office & General StoreDuri Post Office & General StoreDuri Post Office & General StoreDuri Post Office & General Store    

Jim Pearson Jim Pearson Jim Pearson Jim Pearson ---- Solar & Bamboo Direct Solar & Bamboo Direct Solar & Bamboo Direct Solar & Bamboo Direct    
    

Your continued help and support is very much appreciatedYour continued help and support is very much appreciatedYour continued help and support is very much appreciatedYour continued help and support is very much appreciated    


